Selectmen's Meeting October 6, 1975

All three Selectmen were present.

## Bernard Lamb:

Checked his assessment card to see if the amount of land that he is being charged for is correct.

## Kay Nickey:

Complained to the Selectmen about the speeders on Gregg Lake Road. When the season is over the association takes their signs down and Mrs. Hickey would like to put up some others for the winter. The Selectmen asked the Road Agent to see about making up some signs. She also stated that some of the speed signs on Route 31 are mixed up. Ed Clarke said that he would talk to the state workers and see if they will remedy the situation.

## Eugene Bried:

Mr. Bried called and accepted a position as alternate to the Board of Adjustment. The Selectmen had also recieved letters from Robert Edwards, Pat Novak, and Irene Davis accepting positions as alternates to the Planning Board.

#### Merle Aborn:

The Selectmen talked to Merle about how the T.R.A. funds are being handled. The road crew were a little late in getting their pay the week they worked on T.R.A. The Selectmen think that perhaps the Town should pay the crew and be reimbursed by T.R.A.

The Selectmen and Merle also discussed the problems of keeping the roads that people have built on open for the winter. Some of these people have built way out in the woods and Merle questions whether or not he will be able to keep these roads open without damageing the equipment.

# Chief Craig:

The Selectmen discussed the Chiefs budget and how it is holding up. At the rate it is going it will be over. The officers started earlier at the beach this year and The Officer in trainin used at the beach week-ends was an additional expense.

# Julie Brooks:

Returnedher application for a Building Permit. She had applied before and her check had cleared the Town's account, but somehow the application had been lost and her permit had not been issued.

Mrs Craig, Park Department:

Mrs. Crait asked the Selectmen about the Skating Rink. She said that Bruce Cuddihy had told her that he didn't want to put in the time this year, so perhaps we can use the Manpower Personel. The Selectmen told her thatshe could probably make some arrangement with Merle Aborn. It was decided that the Skating Rink should be at the Ballpark again this year, and if the ball field was fixed next year they would have to make other arrangements next year. Perhaps something permanent.